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CORRESPONDENCE To: 

P.O. Box 30083 
RENO, NEVADA 89520-3083 

Reno, Nevada 

August 21, 2009 

Ms. Tracie Lindeman 
Supreme Court of Nevada 
201 South Carson Street, Suite 201 
Carson City, Nevada 89701-4702 

Dear Ms. Lindeman: 

Pursuant to ADKT 424, The Adoption of a Uniform Rule Governing Telephonic and 
Audiovisual Participation in Civil, Criminal and Family Law Cases in all Courts in the 
State of Nevada, and for the Judges at Reno Justice Court, I am reporting the court's 
capability of conducting courtroom teleconferences and/or videoconferences. 

Currently, three of the five courtrooms at Reno Justice Court meet the minimum 
requirements for teleconferencing. Videoconferencing is not available anywhere in the 
courthouse. The three courtrooms mentioned above are equipped with Poly Com 
conference phones that were furnished by CourtCall, a private, teleconference provider. 
Reno Justice Court has an agreement with CourtCall, which mirrors the Supreme Court's 
agreement, to provide court-approved teleconference services payable by the participating 
parties. 

Recording teleconference calls for the court's records is somewhat cumbersome. 
Conference calls are not routed through the courtroom's recording system, therefore the 
Poly Corn phones need to be placed next to the recording system's microphones to pick 
up the conversation. 

Later in this fiscal year, once the court's budget is stable, Reno Justice Court is 
planning to submit a request for a USJR grant to upgrade at least two courtrooms' audio 
recording systems to include videoconferencing capability. 
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